are the boss, Homer, I would be glad if you will express your desires and opinions.

The reason I suggested the Union Building is on account of having cool rooms in the afternoon for our afternoon sessions. Answering your question about the dining room at the Eldridge, I am sure that Mike Getto would give us the air-conditioned Crystal Room for that noon meeting. It would be warm downstairs and would be inadvisable to hold the meeting there even if we could accommodate them in numbers. We worked it wut with Mike last year whereby we moved upstairs and put a partition screen between the Rotary group in their meeting and other guests who sat in the back end.

But for this group we would ask Mike to give us the entire dining room without any visitors. Hike couldn't do it ordinarily, because the overflow from his Coffee Shop has to be taken care of.

I have gone into quite a bit of detail, but I hope it is not tiresome. If you feel that you should have the meeting place definitely settled before you write your letters, phone me or write me right back and I will get a decision on the location at the earliest possible moment.

Call me "Phog"; that is the way I am listed in Rotary. With all good wishes, I am

Rotarily yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH